
MINUTES OF THE BALRANALD BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE, HELD ON 5TH 

FEBRUARY 2020 IN BALRANALD LIBRARY COMMENCING AT 5PM. 

 

PRESENT: Angela Harben, Mary Grisdale, Karen Norfolk, Jill Bath, Ray Davy Director 

Infrastructure and Development, Carol Holmes Senior Executive Assistant, 

Gerdi Rand Executive Assistant. 

 

APOLOGIES: Clint Jolliffe, Margie Van Zanten, Michael Kitzelmann General Manager 

 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 

 

LONE PINE TREE 

  

 Mary Grisdale would like to withdraw her support for the Lone Pine tree. The Lone 

Pine tree is putting out too many needles and makes the town looking unclean.  

 

 The soil around the Lone Pine tree is too acid and it is not suitable for growing plants. 

 

 

CEMETERY TOILET 

Correction of the last meeting’s minutes, cemetery toilet’s door needs to be without the open 

gap on the bottom.  

 

 

ROSES FOR BALRANALD CEMETERY 

Blue Moon roses are available for pick up on the 06.02.2020.  

There is a need to order 4 Iceberg Roses. Gerdi and Carol are going to order them.  

 

 

BLUE TREE PROJECT 

R U OK letters for the Blue Tree Project are going to be ordered from Dave Gaston. The size 

of the letters will be 210 × 297mm. Committee still needs blue paint for the tree. Carol to 

supply order number for Bodinnars. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

RIVERBEND 

Riverbend needs clean up. There is bark lying around and fallen branches on the walking 

tracks and picnic areas. Council to organize the inspection and clean up. 

 

 

DISCOVERY CENTER  

 

 Discovery Centre sprinkle system is above the ground and not in use. Needs to be 

inspected is it still working and then covered. It was advised by the committee that 

Discovery Centre garden needs 2h timers for watering. 

 



 Angela would like to help out with Discovery Centre garden to clean it up from the 

weeds and make it look representative. She needs WHS induction from Alan Lodge. 

Council to organize it. 

 

 

MARKET STREET REVILITASATION PROJECT 

Committee would like to know what kinds of trees are ordered for Market Street.  

Council will send out a note with the information about the trees. 

 

 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE BUDGET 

Gerdi will send out Beautification Committee budgets breakdown for the committee 

members.  

 

 

TREES ON MAYALL STREET 

There are several trees hanging over the private properties’ fences on the Mayall Street. 

Council needs to inspect the situation.  

 

 

WE STREET 

There is a sunken pit at the We Street. Needs to be inspected and marked by Council. 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to Clint Jolliffe, Mary Grisdale and Jill Bath for receiving an Australia Day 

2020 Special Achievement Award.  

 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Next meeting will be on the 4th of March 2020 at 05:00PM at the Balranald Library.  
 

 

CLOSURE:  

There being no further business. The discussion closed at 5:45PM. 

 

 

 

 


